




December 16, 2019 

City Council 
cjo Mark Jomsky 

City Clerk 
100 North Garfield Ave. 
Pasadena, CA 91101 

Re: Predeyelopment Plan Reyiew- 491-577 Arroyo Parkway 

Dear Mayor Tornek and City Council members: 

Livable Pasadena is very concerned about the proposed project at 491-577 Arroyo Parkway. This massive project 
would substantially change the feel of that entire area of Pasadena, would negatively impact the surrounding area, 
and would add s ignificantly to the noise, lighting, and traffic on already congested streets. 

The developer is proposing a height of ninety feet for the corner of Arroyo Parkway and California Boulevard with 
no setbacks. A project with these characteristics would loom over everything nearby and would be out of character 
for the area. First, there are two landmark districts and a nationally historic district within a block of the proposed 
project Secondly, the proposed project would be surrounded by neighborhoods with single-family homes. This 
project, completely out of context for the area and inconsistent with our General Plan, would negatively impact the 
surrounding neighborhood properties and protected districts. There are no proposed buffers between this gigantic 
development and the existing neighborhoods. The neighborhoods, and the livability of this area, need to be 
protected. The proposed project should be held to the fifty feet requirement in that area, and should be required to 
maintain setbacks. This is essential to maintain the trees, sidewalks, and neighborhood livability of the area. 

Additionally, the proposed project would have a dramatic impact on the noise, lighting, and traffic in the area. The 
surrounding neighbors already fight high traffi c volume and traffic congestion along Marengo, California, and the 
surrounding streets. The streets are not going to be able to absorb the car traffic envisioned by the developer. 
Increasing the traffic not only impacts the commuters in the immediate area, but also would push increased traffic to 
surrounding streets and could affect the safety of all pedestrians, bikers, and other drivers. We urge the City 
Council to require traffic impact studies before any project of this magnitude is considered. The streets in question 
here already are operating at an LOS of F. The city will need to consider how to mitigate the impact of the cars or 
the area will become completely impassable. Also, the city should require the traffic impact study to look at how 
the increased traffic will affect the surrounding areas, as cars are pushed further and further out 

Thank you, 

Megan Foker 
On behalf of Livable Pasadena 
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